
MEETING OF JULY 27, 2020 

 

 

     The meeting was called to order by Mayor, Mike Webb.  Council Members Bezdicek, Hinds, Smick, 

Smith, and Watson were in attendance.  Also attending was Chris Canaday, and David Jepsen from 

Anderson Perry & Assoc. 

 

     The minutes of the July 13, 2020 Meeting were read and approved as read. 

 

     The payables were presented to the Council for their review and discussion followed.  The payables 

were moved by Watson and seconded by Smick.  Motion carried by vote of the Council. 

 

     Claims #13651-13656                                                      $3934.46 

 

      David Jepsen came to inspect the plant and street project.  He reported on several topics.  After 

discussing the street project, it was decided to start in September (after harvest).  This works for 

everyone.  Jepsen also showed a program on the pros and cons for different styles of plants. 

 

     It was reported that the bleach pumps needs to be replaced.  Each pump costs $1400.00 ea.  The 

Council gave the authorization to purchase 3 new pumps and 2 meters up to $10,000.00.  It was moved 

by Watson and seconded by Smick. 

 

     The lawnmower was discussed again.  It was decided to purchase the Ariens mower.  A motion was 

made by Bezdicek and second by Smick.  Also, note that Dennis Hinds (Heritage Hardware) abstained 

from voting. 

 

     Dennis Hinds reported that he got bit by a dog.  The Mayor will talk to the party involved. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

___________________________________         _________________________________ 

COUNCIL MEMBER LYDIA SMITH                            MAYOR 


